
  St John Vianney Catholic Primary School 

NEWSLETTER 

Friday 3rd March 2023 

 
 
Dear Parents, 

Welcome back. It is lovely to see that the nights are getting 

brighter and the first signs of spring. It is now that we take 

time to notice the joy of God’s creation when we see the 

buds on the trees and flowers. I hope that you managed to 

get out and about during the holiday and reconnect with 

family, friends and nature. 

This week’s Gospel reading is all about the transfiguration 

and the message is to help us grow in our faith. 

“With God we can do great things. Jesus is always 

ready to encourage and support us.” Pope Francis 

When we listen to and follow Jesus, our lives are 

transformed. We grow in faith and love and we are filled with words of                 

encouragement. 

There are times when we all need encouraging: that is, to be inspired with courage and to have 

our hope renewed, especially when we are going through difficult times. If, like the disciples in 

this Sunday’s Gospel, we too listen to Jesus, we will experience the encouragement that God 

offers freely to each one of us – today. 

Year 6 Chaplaincy team, with the support of year 5, have led       

collective worship this week on the theme of LENT. The children 

have had an opportunity to write and ask for forgiveness in salt and 

write prayers on hearts. We think and reflect on the things we have 

done wrong and look to ways to improve. 

 

We are currently working on the ECO Award and the children are really buzzing 

with ways to support and improve our environment. Hopefully we will have 

weekly strategies of things we can do to save our planet.  

 
Please keep 21

st
 April in your diaries as we have our first Quiz night which 

will be held in the school hall. There will be an option to buy a fish and chip 
supper or vegetarian option to go with the quiz and of course a bar! More 
details to follow. 
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Uniform  

We are focusing on the children wearing the correct uniform on the right day. On PE days 

the children should come to school wearing their PE kit and trainers. This is a purple 

hoody as part of the school uniform and this is important as when we go on school trips 

we can be instantly recognisable. Some children are wearing other coloured hoodies and 

purple hoodies with no logo. Mrs Lillico sells preloved uniform on the PTA Facebook page 

for £1.00 or brand new uniform can be purchased via Arbor. Please also label your        

uniform - do not write on it in pen as it washes off and we cannot read the name. 

On the days we don’t have PE the children should be in school uniform wearing shoes. 

SJV Owls Club 

SJV Owls Club which provides before and after school care for the children of 
St John Vianney School.  The charges for Owls Club are as follows: 

Morning session - 7.30 to 8.30 a.m. - £4.75 (includes a light breakfast) 

Afternoon session - 3.15 to 4.15 p.m. - £4.75 (includes a snack) 

Late afternoon session - 3.15 to 5.30 p.m. - £7.50 (includes a snack) 

If you are interested in your child attending Owls Club and would like more 
information please email owls@sjv.coventry.sch.uk or phone the school office. 

SJV Owls Activity Club 

Owls Club are now also offering after school sessions as follows: 

Maximum number in the group 30. Activities are open to all children in school from Nursery to 

Year 6 

Monday 3:15 - 4:15 p.m. - Lego Club – play with Lego and use Lego interactive with the school 

computers 

Tuesday 3:15 - 4:15 p.m. - Computer Club - Bee-bots, computers and tablets 

Wednesday 3:15 - 4:15 p.m. – Art Club 

Thursday 3:15 - 4:15 p.m. -  Games night - Bingo, cards, dominoes, board games 

Friday 3.15 - 4:15 p.m. - Homework club- reading and support with homework 

Sessions will be charged at £4.75 per session payable via Arbor. 

Pupils can sign up for a monthly block of sessions but also choose to do the other activities in 
Owls club if they prefer.  If your child would like to sign up for any of these sessions please email 
owls@sjv.coventry.sch.uk for more information and an application form. 

Tax-Free Childcare 

SJV Owls Club is signed up to the Government Tax Free Childcare scheme so if your child     
attend Owls Club, and you have not already done so please check the website to see if you are 
eligible to help with your fees.  If you are eligible for Tax-Free Childcare, you’ll need to set up an 
online childcare account for your child. For every £8.00 you pay into this account, the             
government will pay £2.00 to use to pay for your provider (SJV Owls). 

You can use it to pay for Owls Club but it can’t be used for school meals, trips, uniform etc. 

For more information and to check if you eligible please go to: 

https://www.gov.uk/tax-free-childcare  

 

https://www.gov.uk/tax-free-childcare




Building Fund   Contributions to the school building fund are now due for the Autumn Term (£10.00 per 

child or £15.00 per family) or for the whole school year (£30.00 per child or £45.00 per 

family). 

Please make your donations via Arbor.  

Reading Books 

Reading books to be brought into school on Tuesdays and Fridays. 

 
Stars of the Week 

Nursery Max, Isla  

Reception Chelsea, Karter  

Year 1 Jimi, Archie   

Year 2  Oliver, Alice   

Year 3 Joshua, Victory   

Year 4 Emily, Grace   

Year 5 Gabriel, Elizabeth   

Year 6 Sebastian, Adetokunbo   

Starting Nursery School in September 2023 

 

Application forms and information are available from the school office for parents wishing 
to apply for their child to start in Nursery in September 2023.  Children born between 1st 
September 2019 and 31st August 2020 can start Nursery in September 2023.   
 

Reminder 

The school gates are open every morning between 8.30 and 8.40 a.m.  

Please ensure  your child arrives in school between these times. 

 



Dates may be subject to change – please check your emails regularly 

Monday, 6th March 

Choir - KS2 - lunchtime 
Dance - KS2 - 3.15 to 4.00 p.m. 
 

Tuesday, 7th March 

Running Club - Year 3/4 - 8.00 to 8.30 a.m.  

Year 3 Swimming lessons - a.m. 

SEND Review meetings 

Year 6 rowing - letters to be sent  

Recorder Club - KS2 - 3.15 to 4.00 p.m. 

Art Club - Year 3 & 4 - 3.15 to 4.15 p.m.  

Boys Football Squad Training –Year 5/6 - 3.15 to 4.15 p.m.  

 

Wednesday, 8th March 

Mini-Tennis - Year 3 & 4 - 7.45 to 8.30 a.m.  

Running Club - Year 5 & 6 - 8.00 a.m. to 8.30 a.m.  

Guitar Tuition 

Boys Football match - home v All Souls School 

Girls Football Squad Training - Year 5/6 - 3.15 to 4.15 p.m. - NO SESSION 

Dance - Year 1 & 2 - 3.15 p.m. to 4.00 p.m.  

 

Thursday, 9th March 

Mini-Tennis - Year 5 & 6 - 7.45 to 8.30 a.m. 

SEND review meetings 

Piano Tuition 

Creative Flair Dance - Year 3 & 4 - 12.00 to 12.30 p.m. and  Year 1 & 2 - lunchtime  

Hockey - Year 4 - 3.15 to 4.15 p.m. 

Netball Squad Training - 3.15 to 4.15 p.m.  

Girls Football match - home v Howes Primary School 

 

Friday, 10th March  

 
Saturday 11th March - Year 3 & 4 attend Mass - 6.00 p.m. 

Don’t forget to follow us @sjohnvianney and you can also see our 
twitter feed on our website.   
Please follow us on our main Twitter account:  SJV@sjohnvianney 
And then also follow your child’s phase as seen   
below: 
Year 5 and 6   SJVupper 
Year 3 and 4   SJVmiddle 
Year 1 and 2   SJVlower 
Reception Class (EYFS) SJVEYFS 
Owls Club follow - @OwlsClubSJV 

Facebook - SJV PTA have a Facebook 

page.  If you would like to have access and 

be added to the page, simply search ‘Sjv 

pta’ and submit your 

request, one of the   

current members will 

see your request and 

add you accordingly.  

Future Dates  

Monday 13th March   - Year 5 & 6 to Alton Castle 
Wednesday 15th March - Year 3 Class Mass 
     - Year 5 & 6 return from Alton Castle 
Friday 17th March   - St Patrick’s Day celebrations - further information to follow 
21st & 23rd March  - Parent Consultation evenings 
 


